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CHRISTMAS AT THE COBBLE 
On December 9th, we had our yearly Holiday Dinner followed by our regularly 
scheduled meeting where we viewed our "Member Showcases" of Flowers.  It 
was a cold snowy night so the flowers and warm sunny pictures were a nice 
distraction from the weather. Below are some pics taken with my iPhone. 
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In our January meeting, we will be 

hosting a print competition as well as 
a presentation by Jeff Breitman on 
ǘƘŜ άA History of Photography in 29 
minutesέΦ  CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƴǘ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΣ 
we encourage members to submit 
ONE print each, matted or mounted; 
unframed ς title and name of the 
picture on the back.   See below for 
additional details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 JANUARY MEETING 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Print Competition -  January 20th  
 

At our regularly scheduled meeting in January, we will have a print competition.   Each club member can bring 

ONE  print due to space limitations.  

 

Competition Rules: 
 1.  Any size prƛƴǘ ƻǊ Ƴƻǳƴǘ ǳǇ ǘƻ мсέ Ȅ нлέ ƛǎ acceptable. 
 2.  Members may submit ONE image. 
 3.  Prints must be mounted or matted -- prints not properly mounted or matted will be disqualified.    
 4.  Prints must have a title visible from the frontΦ ¢ƘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜΣ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƪŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƻƴ 
     the back of the mount.   Maker's name should not appear on the front of the print. 
 5.  Subject can be anything!!  Please bring ORIGINAL work. 
 6.  Club members will serve as judges.  Pictures will be scored and ribbons will be given at our next regulary  
       regularly scheduled meeting.   
 

ǅThe technical quality of the image  ǅ The quality of the print   ǅ Is the image well composed and presented? 

ǅ Does it give a good first impression? 

Noble Horizons Salon Show  ï January  2015  
 
OPENING RECEPTION IS JANUARY 16, 2015 FROM 5:00 ï 7:00 PM.  

If you plan on participating, please be sure to send picture information (#, Title, Price) to Bill DeVoti along with 

your bio information if it is not on file.  Drop off dates for pictures are January 10th from 9AM ï 5PM or January 

11 from noon ï 5PM.   Th e show will be up through February 15 th , 2015 ; 11:00 AM ï 4:00 PM weekdays.  

The show is open to any and all new work.  All prints should be framed, under glass, and smooth wired across 

the back. There is some flexibility here, but any deviation should be c leared with Ann or Bill.  

HVPN presents George Lepp  -  May 2015  

The HVPN presents George Lepp  in an all day photo conference -  http://www.georgeleppimages.com/  

Saturday, May 9, 2015 , at Mount S aint Mary College, Newburgh, NY from 9:00 AM -  4:00 PM.   Cost  is $ 26 

which includes lunch.   Regular registration begins in February but if you want to register early, send check for 
$26 payable to  Hudson Valley Photography Network to  Thomas  Vaillancourt, PO Box 242, Goshen, NY  10924 .  

 

 

 

http://www.georgeleppimages.com/


HOUSATONIC CAMERA CLUB NEWSLETTER | Issue 2014/2015-5  3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOUSATONIC CAMERA CLUB REPRESENTATIVES 
for 2014/2015 season 

 

President   Rick Pauline 

 

Vice President   Open 

 

Treasurer   Judy Becker 

 

Membership/Dues  Judy Becker 

 

Publicity   Jeffrey Breitman 

 

Webmaster   Lazlo Gyorsok 

 

Newsletter   Dawn Dingee 

 

Competitions   Brian Wilcox 

 

Salon Committee  Ann Dillon Wilkinson 

    Bill DeVoti 

 

Hospitality   Judith Gott 

    Karin Smith 

 

Liaison Representatives PSA  - Rick Pauline 

    NECCC - Bert Schmitz 

 

PSA COMPETITION WINTER SUBMISSIONS FOR PID INTERCLUB 
GROUP E ~ 6 ENTRIES (17 ENTRIES WERE SUBMITTED)  

 
Ancramdale Farm ɀ Lazlo Gyorsok 

 

 
American Pride ɀ Brian Wilcox 

 

 
Primrose ɀ Jane Rossman 

 

 
Bee Balm- Judith Gott 

 
The Great One ɀ Dawn Dingee 

 

 
The Knife ɀ Rick Pauline 
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MEMBER PROFILE ɀ RAY SHINE 

A s a New York born and raised individual, I moved to the Northwest Corner in 1968, the plan being to raise 

my young family in a wholesome country environment. The plan apparently was a success as my three 

offspring and their respective family units have mad e their dad proud.  Photography is my passion and has 

been for 60 years, more or less; I still have a conventional wet darkroom, as film is an important element to 

my photo endeavors . If I look at my favorite  photos a good 50% are still silver process. Of c ourse digital is 

part of my tool kit as the convenience and artistic results are boundless.  My equipment these days consists 

mainly of Nikon and Canon; on occasion I dust off an old Leica  and force myself to use a thinking person's 

camera: hand held meter,  full manual operation, and a prayer that my aged eyesight will produce an 

acceptably sharp image.  My Machine Tool career was an extension of photography, to a degree, as a 35 mm 

film camera in the best work of Germany and Japan are the epitome of fantasti c machines in miniature. I 

have watched the 60 year decline of USA manufacturing with a heavy heart, as a good measure of a person ôs 

quality of spirit Is manifested in the fruits of his labor .  

 

Photography, for me, is a never ending learning process, full of challenge and artistic pleasures.  I became 

acquainted with HCC through Lazlo, and I look forward to the enrichment a 
membership  affords.    <rshine12@live.com> I have yet to upload photos to the HCC site; my leica gallery link is 

my main public forum:     http://gallery.leica-users.org/v/Ray+Shine/gallery/ 

 

      

  John Brownõs Birthplace                          Rainy Day Autumn  2011                               Manõs Best Friend 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Table Top Still Life  by Jeffrey Breitman  

  

 

I shot this in an old iron pan for its great color and texture.  

Just kept adding and subtracting items ï needles, threads, 

pocket watch, etc.  The seed pod; the only organic element, 

almost a life form; seems to be observing what is going on.  

This was shot using my old trusty Nikkor macro manual 

lens set for f22 for depth of field.  Lens goes to f32, a 3 

second exposure, using a self - timer to not shake the 

camera.  

I used window lighting (on a very dull day) and reflector 

cards to add and subtract lighting.  Tried to crop only in 

camera.  Desaturated in PhotoShop ï sought a Steampunk 

effect . 

mailto:rshine12@live.com
http://gallery.leica-users.org/v/Ray+Shine/gallery/
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TEATOWN EAGLEFEST 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eagle from 2013 EagleFest by Dawn Dingee  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The Teatown Eaglefest is Saturday, 
February 7th .  My sister and I 

have attended the last two years 
and haven't been disappointed.  

Viewing along the Hudson is free -- 

there are eagle experts with 
spotting scopes at many of the 

stops.  

Å Numerous viewing sites all along  
   the Hudson River 
Å Featuring the Metro North Eagle  
   Train (9:51am from  Grand  
   Central Terminal)  
Å Bus Tours to viewing sites 
Å Childrenõs activities & storytelling 
Å 30 participating environmental  
   organizations 
 

http://www.teatown.org/teato
wn -events/eaglefest.htm l 
 

PSA 77th annual Conference                 
September 27 - October 3, 2015 

Holiday Inn West Yellowstone    315 Yellowstone Avenue, West 
Yellowstone, MT  59758 

https://www.psa-photo.org/index.php?2015-psa-conference 

 

        

70th Annual NECCC Photography Conference 

July 17 - 19, 2015 
Amherst, MA 

 

http://www.neccc.org/p/2015-conf.html 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

 
 

Franklin ɀ Rick Pauline Received Honorable Mention in 
November PSA Competition 

 
 

 
Marsden Epworth is running a photo gallery every week in the Lakeville 
Journal's A&E section and  has invited all camera club members to submit an 
interesting shot for publication.   Interested photographers may call Marsden  
at 860-435-9873 ext 111 for details. 
 

 
 

 

 

Genesis Revisited II         Photo by Rick Pauline 


